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involve undergraduates in K-12 activities are commendable. The Department might also look into the 
strategies employed by the Hughes Project to attract high ability biology students to CSU. More direct 
involvement by the Department in educating future K-12 chemistry teachers would pay off in the long run. 

Question VI: Service courses 

I commend the Chair and the faculty for its efforts to improve the image of the large introductory service 
courses. These courses draw more than an average number of student complaints. The Department's 
assessment of the complaints, not only from students but also from faculty advisors in other departments, is 
fairly accurate; many of the complaints are about shortcomings in personal attention given to students and a 
perceived lack of sympathy with student problems. The quality of the lecture and laboratory instruction is 
seldom questioned. Many of these problems can no doubt be solved by a department system of damage 
control that would allow the Department to deal with issues when they first come up. The Student 
Chemistry Advisory Council is an excellent idea. 

Question VII: Faculty workload 

See p. 1. The Department provides data from a survey of peer departments at other universities to 
demonstrate that teaching loads for research active faculty are reasonable in view of the competition for such 
faculty. Given the unusually high time demands on research active Chemistry faculty due to the supervision 
of graduate students and undergraduates with their research projects, the formal teaching (type A) workload 
in Chemistry is reasonable. · I concur with the Department's assertion that the university receives good value 
for its investment in faculty salaries. 

On p. 13, the Deprutment suggests the appointment of individuals to coordinate portions of the instructional 
program, particularly the larger service courses and teaching laboratories. Given the desire to build both 
nationally competitive research programs and a quality teaching program, it makes sense to allow a limited 
number of faculty members to focus on teaching entirely or to conduct their research program on issues 
related to chemistry education. Dr. Steve Thompson, one of five University Distinguished Teaching 
Scholars, now has that role. The Department should develop plans for Dr. Thompson's eventual retirement. 

Question VIII: Research experiences for undergraduates 

Seep. 12. This is covered under Question V. 

Question IX: Space needs 

See p. 6. Much of the cunent Chemistry research facilities are now 30 years old. I concur with the 
Department's assessment that those facilities are no longer state of the art and should be upgraded. As this is 
a health and life safety issue, a plan for the renovation of the Chemistry research laboratories deserves to be 
moved upward on the list of the University's physical development priorities. 
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